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Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending March 30th, 2018. 
 

1. Meeting Notes  
 

The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
April 3rd, beginning with Closed Session at 6:00 PM, followed 
by the Regular Meeting of the Richmond City Council at 6:30 PM.  The agenda may 
be found by clicking this link: Richmond City Council Agenda Packet. 
 

2. The Problem of Illegal Dumping 
 

As you may recall, I included an item in last weekôs report about the continuing 
problem of illegal dumping in the Richmond community.  While I reported on the 
problem, I neglected to report on the excellent work that the Department of 
Infrastructure Maintenance and Operation (DIMO) abatement team does in 
continuing to work to keep the community clean. 
 
This past Wednesday, there was an interesting news report on NBC Bay Area news 
about some of the work being done by Richmond City staff cracking down on illegal 
ñtransfer stationsò for trash.  Please use the link below to access this report: 
 

Richmond to Crack Down on Illegal Dumping Operations 
 
https://www.nbcbayarea.com/news/local/Richmond-to-Crack-Down-on-Illegal-
Dumping-Operations-478232923.html 
 

As I indicated last week, the DIMO year-end summary emphasizes the extent of the 
illegal dumping problem by comparing abatement activity in Richmond (population 
107,000) with the City of San José (population 1.025 million): 
  

  Richmond San José 

Abated illegal dumping 
locations 

13,430 4,395 

Tons of debris collected 1,738 2,250 

Mattresses collected 3,038 1,131 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
https://www.nbcbayarea.com/news/local/Richmond-to-Crack-Down-on-Illegal-Dumping-Operations-478232923.html
https://www.nbcbayarea.com/news/local/Richmond-to-Crack-Down-on-Illegal-Dumping-Operations-478232923.html
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Abatement response 
time 

24/48 hours 4.1 days 

  
As shown in the chart, despite being only about 10% of the population of San 
José, Richmond has nearly three times the number of abatements, only a slightly 
less amount of tonnage, nearly three times the number of mattresses picked up, 
and a shorter response time for abating these nuisances. 
  
Some suggestions for how residents can help combat the illegal dumping problem 
include: 
 

¶ Avoid placing ñfreeò bulky items in the front yard, curb strip or public right of way. 
Free items often invite illegal dumping and negatively impact neighborhood 
aesthetics; 

¶ Contact your Neighborhood Council to obtain the 2018 Neighborhood Cleanup 
schedule and participate in keeping your property and neighborhood clean;  

¶ Report any person(s) utilizing non Republic Services dumpsters, debris boxes or 
receptacles by calling Republic Services at (510) 262-7100; 

¶ Report private debris haulers located within the City by calling Police Dispatch 
non-emergency line at (510) 233-1214; 

¶ Anonymously report neighbors that place items on the publicôs right of way for 
City Abatement crew to remove by calling Cityôs illegal dumping hotline at (510) 
621-1279; 

¶ Avoid placing receptacles in public view that are accessible for others to use; 

¶ Coordinate with neighbors and neighborhood council members to distribute 
illegal dumping flyers.  The Code Enforcement Abatement Team will provide the 
flyers. 
 

3. Golden Gate Audubon & the City of Richmond Invite You to Join Us to 
CELEBRATE THE YEAR OF THE BIRD! 

 
On Wednesday, April 4th, the City of Richmond and Golden Gate Audubon will 
celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the Migratory Bird Treaty Act. The celebration will 
include: 

 

 Opening of Golden Gate Audubonôs Centennial Exhibit in City Hall; 

 Richmond Chalk ART; 

 Youth Friendly Activities; 

 Fun at Richmond Civic Center 9:00 AM to 12:30 PM; and an 

 Early bird video https://youtu.be/2tBRY4i4MIs 

 

https://youtu.be/2tBRY4i4MIs
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4. New and Improved Paving Season ï Now with SB1 Dollars! 
 

With rainy weather moving into the past, paving season is beginning in earnest.  The 
Cityôs excellent paving crews will be especially busy this coming year with a large 
influx of money from SB1, the gas tax legislation passed last year by the California 
state legislature.  These dollars have already been put to work: 
 

¶ Resurfacing of Richmond Parkway between San Pablo Avenue and Highway 
I-80 has begun and will be completed by the end of the week.  
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Resurfacing on Richmond Parkway 

 

¶ Paving crews completed asphalt skin patching on Richmond Parkway, paved 
and striped Ferry Point Tunnel, and worked from the outstanding pothole list 
in various locations around the City. 
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Work on Richmond Parkway 
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Ferry Point Tunnel 

 
Stay tuned for more paving highlights throughout this coming spring and summer. 

 
5. FY 2018-19 Budget Hearings 

 
This past week, budget review meetings commenced for preparation of the fiscal 
year 2018-19 budget.  During these sessions, the city manager, finance director, and 
budget staff meet with City departments individually for a comprehensive review of 
their proposed operating and capital improvement budgets for the upcoming fiscal 
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year.  Staff meetings are scheduled through April 9th.  Following the completion of 
these meetings, staff will prepare the draft budget to be presented to the City 
Council on the first Tuesday in May. 
 

6. City Manager Chronicles 
 
I have listed below some of the topics for meetings that I attended during the past 
week in the hope that it provides an idea of the varied issues with which our 
organization deals routinely. 
 
Much of my time this past week was spent in budget review meetings with 
department managers, along with Finance Department staff members (see item [5], 
above).  These meetings will continue over the next several weeks as we continue to 
work on the draft FY 2018-19 budget. 
 
Other meetings and events of note during the past week included: 
 

¶ Met with Contra Costa County Animal Services Director Beth Ward, along with 
Police Chief Allwyn Brown and members of Ms. Wardôs staff, to receive an 
update on services received by Richmond under our animal services contract 
with the County; 

¶ Participated in a conference call, along with Richmond Community Foundation 
Executive Director Jim Becker, to discuss a ñshared mobilityò transportation 
services project in the Nystrom area being undertaken by Transform and funded 
by a California Air Resources Board (CARB) grant; and 

¶ Met with Senior Management Analyst LaShonda White, Planning and Building 
Services Director Richard Mitchell, Planning Manager Lina Velasco, and Deptuty 
City Attorney Rachel Sommovilla, to discuss General Plan and zoning issues 
related to the North Richmond annexation process. 

 
These meetings were in addition to attending the regular management staff 
meeting, agenda planning, reviewing staff reports to the City Council, doing 
department head ñcheck-ins,ò having discussions on various personnel matters, and 
having short discussions with staff, community members, members of the press, etc. 

 
7. 2018 Richmond Writes! Poetry Contest Winners Selected 
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On March 23rd, Richmondôs Arts & Culture Commission announced the winners of 
the 8th annual Richmond Writes! Poetry Contest.  The contest was designed to 
celebrate National Poetry Month (April), and has engaged hundreds of students in 
the West Contra Costa Unified School District (WCCUSD) in the writing of poetry 
over the years.  
 
This year, 243 students from 20 elementary, middle, and high schools in Richmond 
and West County submitted 487 poems on the topic of Change. Many students 
have participated in the contest every year. The Poetry Awards Ceremony will be 
held on Friday, April 13th at 6:00 PM in the City Council Chambers, 440 Civic 
Center Plaza.  
 
County Supervisor John Gioia will be giving out the awards. First, second and third 
place winners will receive cash gift cards and certificates; Honorable Mentions will 
receive certificates; and all students who submitted poetry to the contest will receive 
a copy of the 2018 Richmond Writes! Poetry Book containing all of the poems. 
Friends and families are invited, and many students will be reading their poetry. 

To request a list of the winners and/or judging teams or for more information, please 
contact Michele Seville at Michele_seville@ci.richmond.ca.us or (510) 620-6952. 
 

8. Second Annual ñTaste of Richmondò 
 

Don't miss out on this ñTASTEFULò event!  
 
Join us in celebrating the diverse food, beverage, music, and culture of Richmond at 
the second annual ñTaste of Richmondò.  This event will feature samples from 
Richmondôs diverse food and beverage scene, and will introduce guests to 
spectacular sweeping views of the San Francisco Bay, the San Francisco skyline, 
and Richmond's treasured shoreline. Local restaurants, caterers, and beverage 
establishments will offer limited tastes of both food and beverages.  
 
The Second Annual Taste of Richmond will be held on Sunday, May 20th from 
2:00 PM to 6:00 PM at the Riggers Loft Winery in the Historic Point Richmond Ship 

mailto:Michele_seville@ci.richmond.ca.us
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Building District, presented by the City of Richmond Economic Development 
Commission. 
 
All samples and tastes are included in the Early Bird (before May 1st) single 
admission price of $15 or two tickets for $25. After May 1st, ticket prices will increase 
to $20 each and will be sold as single admission only.  Children 10 years and under 
are admitted free. 
 
For more information and to purchase tickets, please visit: 
www.TasteOfRichmond2018.Eventbrite.com.  

 

 
 

9. Sisters in Solidarity Showcases Female Empowerment 
 

http://www.tasteofrichmond2018.eventbrite.com/

